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Development Services
From Concept to Construction

APPEAL SUMMARY

Status: Decision Rendered

Appeal ID: 23409 Project Address: 820 N Killingsworth St

Hearing Date: 2/5/20 Appellant Name: Matthew Lillard

Case No.: B-005 Appellant Phone: 5038808197

Appeal Type: Building Plans Examiner/Inspector: John Cooley, Joe Thornton, Ed 
Marihart

Project Type: commercial Stories: 3 Occupancy: R-2, M, F, B Construction Type:
V-B 

Building/Business Name: Kanjaya Building Fire Sprinklers: Yes - All Floors

Appeal Involves: Alteration of an existing structure LUR or Permit Application No.: 17-281033-CO 

Plan Submitted Option: pdf    [File 1]    [File 2] Proposed use: Apartments over retail/kitchen

APPEAL INFORMATION SHEET

Appeal item 1

Code Section 1027.4.1

Requires 1027.4.1 Width. The minimum width of egress courts shall be determined as specified in Section 
1005.1, but such width shall not be less than 44 inches (1118 mm), except as specified herein.
Egress courts serving Group R-3 and U occupancies shall not be less than 36 inches (914
mm) in width. The required width of egress courts shall be unobstructed to a height of 7 feet (2134 
mm)

Code Modification or 
Alternate Requested

The intent is to allow for the placement of a new FDC device for this existing building in a location 
that works for the Portland fire/PBOT as well as the building structural upgrades. 

Proposed Design There is an egress court path with an exit at the property-line. The egress court is 42" (by previous 
code appeal) and the egress gate is a standard 36". The original designed FDC connection 
location had a conflict with a grade beam and new shear wall at the front entry. This location 
provides a new fire department connection to the building without compromising the function and 
structural upgrades to this building. 

Reason for alternative The sprinkler contractor met with inspector Mike Silva and this location was "approvable" change 
with a code appeal. The egress path is not diminished as the gate location and swing provides 
code required egress. The egress court provides the width required for separation and the 
neighboring wall provides a 2 hour assembly and our building wall design provide the hour barrier 
required. 

This door is not one of the accessible entries to the building. Its primary purpose is emergency 
egress. 
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APPEAL DECISION

Reduction in minimum required width of egress court to 37 inches: Granted provided the Fire 
Department Connection type is straight through with top and bottom hose connections and provided the 
connection is framed in sufficiently to avoid sharp edges or projections.
Appellant may contact John Butler (503 823-7339) with questions.

The Administrative Appeal Board finds with the conditions noted, that the information submitted by the appellant 
demonstrates that the approved modifications or alternate methods are consistent with the intent of the code; do 
not lessen health, safety, accessibility, life, fire safety or structural requirements; and that special conditions 
unique to this project make strict application of those code sections impractical.

Pursuant to City Code Chapter 24.10, you may appeal this decision to the Building Code Board of Appeal within 
90 calendar days of the date this decision is published. For information on the appeals process, go to 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bds/appealsinfo, call (503) 823-7300 or come in to the Development Services Center.
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FDC
LOCATION 38"
CLEAR
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